DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISIORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—FEBRUARY 5, 2008

Last week some members of the CAC were able to attend the nine presentations by architectural firms interested in working with the Library Board in development of plans for meeting future library needs—either on the existing library site or on other nearby locations.  After many hours of presentation and discussion the Library Board successfully winnowed the number of architectural firms down to three:  Meyer Scherer and Rockcastle: Gwathmey Siegel & Associates in Association with David Milling Architects; and Luckenbach/Ziegelman Architects. Although we have our preferences, its safe to say that we are going to be pleased with whichever firm they finally select.  They are all imaginative and will creatively work with the District Library as well as the DDA in constructing an exciting new Library that will relate closely to emerging DDA and City Plans for the development of the underground  parking structure-- as well as Library Lane and any future development on top of the site.

Last night the CAC had Chuck Kieffer, Executive Director of the Washtenaw Housing Alliance, as our guest. The entire CAC meeting was devoted to a discussion of the possibilities for replacing 100 units of affordable housing for very-low income residents that were previously located in the old YMCA building.  Those hundred units would also provide supportive services for these very vulnerable low income tenants.  The City Council has committed itself to this objective as part of  its endorsement of the goals outlined in the County Blueprint to End Homelessness.   Some issues we discussed  were:

Whether the 100 units of affordable housing with supportive services should be located on the YMCA site or elsewhere. The CAC position remains that we will continue to support the location of those services on the existing YMCA site until we are sure that the county and the city and the community have agreed on a better solution at one or more alternative locations.  Questions were raised about land and construction costs in the downtown.   We received emails on the subject from other downtown residents: “Is SRO housing proposed for downtown because there aren’t residents to object?....Do all 100 units need to be in the same building/location?  Why do we insist on putting the lowest income housing in the highest cost construction area?”  Another  downtown resident commented:  “The main tower building certainly could have been successfully rehabbed to retain the 100 units, and probably for less money than the city/DDA have already spent on the project in interest, rent subsidies, and lost tax revenues.  At this point of course that money is spent, and the building is in far worse condition, but even so the reuse of this building would still almost certainly be less expensive than any stand alone City of Ann Arbor directed/paid for new construction project is likely to be….Personally however: I would still push council to go back to HDC.  They had already made a lot of progress toward a project, and their project was going to contribute a lot more than just 100 unit SRO units to the downtown.”

If at an alternative location, we also discussed “Whether the 100 units of affordable should be located in the downtown area, outside the downtown area, or dispersed both inside and outside the downtown area.  Our conclusion was that we would support what might have the best promise of working, but there was a great concern that whether inside, or outside the downtown, everything should be done to insure that these units would not have a negative impact upon surrounding neighborhoods.

The Ann Arbor Housing and Human Services Advisory Board, with the assistance of the Office of Community Development, has been instructed to prepare a report by May 31 summarizing options and a recommendation for the development of this affordable housing with supportive services.  A public meeting is being held on Tuesday, February 12 at 6 p.m. in the lower level conference room of the County Building at 200 North Main (Main and Ann).  We are urging our downtown residents to attend and encourage DDA members to be there as well.  

